From  _________________________________
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March 2017
To The Honourable Rob Stokes MP
[bookmark: _GoBack]Minister for Education
GPO Box 5341 
Sydney 2001

Dear Minister,
We remain concerned about the continued expected increase in population of our school, Chatswood Public School, without a clear plan to accommodate the extra children. We note that adjusting catchment boundaries will not affect the vast majority of our students who walk from the medium and highrise apartments in the immediate vicinity of the school.
· We request the Department form a clear plan of how and when permanent classrooms will be added to Chatswood Public School, and that details of that plan be forwarded to the school.
· We request that the "Bush Campus" site be permanently annexed to Chatswood Public School.
· We urge the Department of Education to acquire new land to service the primary schooling needs of the growing residential population within the Chatswood Central Business District.
The Chatswood CBD has seen continued and significant population growth of families over the past five years. More than 900 Chatswood Public School students walk from the east side of the school. It is unreasonable to expect and highly unlikely that these primary school-age children will consider commuting past Chatswood PS to reach Mowbray PS (2.5km further away) or the former UTS site currently under consideration (3.5km further away). Both local and State Governments continue to plan ongoing significant population growth in the Willoughby LGA and Chatswood CBD.  We believe there is strong justification for expecting a continued increase in Chatswood PS enrolments, despite capacity at Mowbray PS and the former UTS site, and a plan to accommodate this growth at Chatswood PS is urgently needed.

Signed

_________________________________

